## KANSAS DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

BUREAU OF LOCAL PROJECTS
Docking State Office Building
915 SW Harrison, Rm. 878S
Topeka, Kansas 66612-1568
Ph. (785) 296-3861 FAX (785) 296-2079
TTY (785) 296-3585

March 6, 2003

Re: Accepted Overhead Rate

Larry W. Emig, P.E. Bureau Chief

Mr. William D. Brown, P. E. Overland Park City Engineer 8500 Santa Fe Drive Overland Park, Kansas 66212-2899

Dear Mr. Brown:

Kathleen Sebelius

Secretary of Transportation

Governor

The Kansas Department of Transportation has <u>accepted your recent overhead rate until</u> <u>a site audit can be performed.</u> That overhead rate was submitted February 20, 2003 for your calendar year of 2002. Please use this rate, 48.00%, until a <u>new rate is approved or accepted.</u>

If further information is needed, please advise.

Sincerely,

Larry W. Emig, P. E., Chief Bureau of Local Projects

J. R. Campbell, P. E. Project Coordinating Engineer

LWE:JRC:jrc

c: Mr. Wayne Thornton, Bureau of Fiscal Services
 Mr. Larry E. Blankenship, P. E., Overland Park City Engineer's Office
 File